EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, October 12, 2015
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Derek Tucci, Lance Gatter, Doug Blair, Cathy Schick, Bob Stewart, Loren Krogstad, Eric McCurdy, Trevor Leopold, Carrie Burr, Joe Thompson, Jamie Sluys, Lori Oviatt, Brenden Rajah
Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  none
1. Introduction of Guests:  Mike Colbrese, Jim Murphy


2. Approval of Tuesday, Aug. 25, 2014 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 12,345.87



Savings:
$ 26,461.83

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #18906 through #18939 for a total of $ 46,069.55
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Mike Colbrese, Pat McCarthy, Eric McCurdy
a. Board Action
i. Passed requiring the use of AEDs at all state soccer and football events.  Tom asked on behalf of many of the district directors and our district schools that the WIAA board reconsider this action – either by making it a recommendation rather than a requirement or providing AEDs to the district, or requiring them only for rounds 3 & 4.  
ii. Recognition at rented facilities for religious or recognition purposes should be held off the field. The board passed on first reading…will review at next meeting.
iii. On first reading, recommending that ball kids should be 7th grade or above.
iv. The board will look at the structure of the WIAA and form a committee to study it.
v. The board edited two items in the handbook concerning eligibility and appeals.  That language will be incorporated into the handbook.
vi. The board began discussion about protocols concerning students enrolling in schools.  Look at it and make any comments to John Miller.
vii. There is also a document on compliance – what it means to be a WIAA member.  Review that.
viii. A cross country team requested permission to go to a post season event as a team.  Based on the amendment results from last year, the team was denied.
ix. The board is working to encourage diversity within the state, trying to be more creative on solutions to questions and problems.
x. WIAA is trying to work on consistency in violation applications.  Brian Smith will be working with leagues to work this issue.  It has been successful for making eligibility consistent throughout the state, we will try to accomplish that for violations as well.
xi. Booster Clubs – WIAA will be looking at how booster clubs are actively involved in schools throughout the state.
xii. Mick Hoffman will chair a committee to look at recruiting issues and related amendments.  Pat McCarthy will chair one on qualification standards for individual sports.
xiii. Basketball Tournament Format – the WIAA will continue to look at the format.  The board made the change to reduce overhead for the tournament, both for the association and the schools that participate.  A committee discussed the issue and will make recommendations to the board.
xiv. There may be a lawsuit by schools wishing to play Volleyball who honor the Sabbath.  This is working its way through the system at the moment.  It is possible that tournament schedules may be change for the smaller classifications.
xv. Mike talked about a “healthy culture” and challenge each league to come up with a nomination for a school that makes everyone feel welcome at their school.  WIAA is also asking other states to provide examples of schools that are great examples of a “healthy culture”.  Mike would like league nominations by the middle of November.  Send those directly to Mike Colbrese.  This is true for both high school and middle schools.  

xvi. RTO – a subcommittee of WIAA Board and WOA Board will meet later this month to establish guidelines and timelines for the program.

b. Board Goals.  The board took an extra day this year to really discuss and set goals.

i. Identify strengths and weaknesses of the WIAA.  

ii. Increase diversity at all levels of the WIAA.

iii. Handbook Committee – Study sections 1-9 to organize and improve.

iv. Calendar/Culminating Events Committee will review tournaments and attendance.

v. Finance Committee will research emerging trends and discover better ways to operate the organization.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Lance Gatter

A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  
Player Ejections – 10
Coach Ejections – 1
Ineligible Players – 7
Recruiting – 1
Golfer Lying About Score – 1
Out of Season – 2
Coach not Completed Requirements – 1

B. League Reports 

a. Metro – Had a joint meeting with Kingco last week that went very well and provided commissioners the opportunity to meet and discuss issues.  Finished handbook and reviewed the league retreat.  Will now have a Captain’s Council meeting to bring students together to talk about sportsmanship and relationships between schools.  

b. Kingco – Mercer Island starting a pilot program with Amazon to load contests onto “Firestick” and will look at a broadcast agreement.  Kingco has taken a stand with Varsity Views that they are not a media outlet and must pay and stay in the stands as spectators.  Finished the handbook review and are now reviewing due process explained in the handbook.  
c. Emerald City – Met on Friday and will adopt a similar document on recruiting that Metro and WIAA have worked on.  
d. SeaTac 2B/1B – Creating an award in Bob Dowding’s name for service and sportsmanship.  Five new athletic administrators this year which makes it difficult to keep everyone up-to-date on rules and processes.
e. Middle School – No Report

f. School Board – No Report 

C. Official’s Corner : Joe Thompson 
a. The PNBOA has bought into the initiative to improve sportsmanship in the district.  Tom and Pat spoke to the PNBOA, SWOBA meeting last Saturday.  PNBOA are supportive of new expectations and reporting that will put this up as a model for other districts.  They will report unsporting T’s to Tom so that we can see if there are any patterns developing that will allow ADs to work with their coaches, players, and fans.  This is a great tool to identify and work problems.  SWOBA will make their determination on this next week.  

D. Review of 2014-2015 Annual Financial Report – Jim Murphy
a. Jim reported on the tax return and the financial audit/review and laid out the finances for the most recent five year period to show patterns.  While income is down, the district is doing a great job at managing expenses and keeping them in line.

E. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations.  No report
F. Site Selection for Football/Soccer.  Schools are reminded that being on the bottom half of the bracket does not guarantee a school that they will host a playoff contest at their site.  All sites have to be approved by Tom based on the criteria adopted by the Board.
G. WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic).  Tom once again recognized that the WIAA is paying the Insurance for all the districts and thanked Mike and the WIAA for this important benefit to being part of the WIAA.
H. “Respect the Game” Initiative.  M/S/P to approve initiative for this school year.  Schools will be asked to voluntarily participate in this program to improve the “healthy culture” and sportsmanship of our schools.  It is possible that a school might be required to participate if their overall ejection and T’s reach an unacceptable level.  The supervision and announcement suggestions will be followed at the District level basketball contests.


7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence

B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:42 PM.


9. Next meeting on Monday, November 9, 2015 at 3:30 PM
A. Review Fall Tournament/Play-Off Status

B. Winter District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers

C. Proposed Amendments for Rep. Assembly

D. Submit Amendments for Spring Rep. Assembly

E. Fall District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report
F. Leagues Report A.D. of Year Nominees

G. Fall Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson
